

Faversham Medical Practice and Newton Place Surgery

Joint Patient Participation Group Meeting 

Tuesday 26th March 2019    12.00 – 2.30pm    held at The Guildhall, Faversham 

Guest Speakers      
The Abbey School, Faversham

Faversham Food Bank 

1.a . Our guest speakers from The Abbey School came to discuss some of the issues faced by children in secondary school today and some of the reasons why children are being referred to the school counsellor. The greatest number of students see the counsellor due to a variety of family problems.  The next highest number is as a result of anger related issues.  Also there are currently 4 students who are dealing with transgender issues.   There are a very large number of students who are dealing with anxiety issues which are being dealt with by their pastoral service and they also have a high number of children who self-harm.  They have around 1,200 pupils and at some point in their school life around 70% of this number will require some form of assistance outside of their education, with around 2% being seen every day.   It was felt this would be a fairly average figure in most secondary schools. 

They also have a speech and language specialist on site but the waiting list for this service is very long. 
Children can be referred by the GP and by the school to the CAMHS (Child& Adolescent Mental Health Services) but unfortunately the average waiting time to be seen is between 18 to 24 months and in some case longer. 

The group all agreed there was an increase in pressure on young people from social media and from school, family and social expectations on them and this does play a part in causing some of these issues. 
The school felt that when there are issues regarding a child there was a lack of communication between the schools and the GP surgeries.  A GP pointed out there was a confidentiality issue with this and surgeries  would need written consent from the parents before they could discuss care with the school.  The GPs are happy for the school to pass on any concerns they have about a child but without consent a GP surgery would not be able to engage in a dialog about that child. 
It was also acknowledged that there is a serious problem with the volume of children accessing the school via the bridge on the A2, and the school have asked for support for this problem from the local MP for Faversham. 

1.b. A representative from Faversham Food Bank gave an overview of the service which can be found at The Gospel Mission Church in Tanners Street, Faversham.   They are one of 428 food banks run by the Trussell Trust.   They have noticed a sharp increase in need following a change in the benefits system last year.    Although food is the primary need, they also supply other items such as toiletries, baby products and sanitary products.   They can also provide advice and can sign-post people in need to other agencies who can provide help.    Help is accessed via a voucher system.   The main source of referrals is from the Citizens Advice Bureau who issue the vouchers to people in need, but the vouchers can also be obtained from Age UK, the Mental Health Service, local churches and some primary schools have them as well.  They currently work on the basis of providing 3 emergency supplies to a family but this can be increased to 6 when needed.  Once the family or family member has met with and spoken to the team leader and determined what is needed for that family the food supplies they give are enough for 3 days. 

They are open two afternoons a week, Monday and Friday from 2.30pm to 4.00pm.  You can donate to the food bank directly or at some supermarkets.  Tesco’s will add an additional 20% of the weight of items in the donation basket. On their website which is faversham.foodbank.org.uk there are lists posted each week of the items they are hoping will be donated. The food bank also supports other local charities when needed by giving out food they have in surplus to places such as the Hospice. 

2. The group were informed of the recent passing of the Chair of the Faversham Medical Practice PPG, who was not only the Chair of FMP PPG but an active and determined campaigner for many other projects and good causes in and around Faversham.  She will be greatly missed by all. 

3. The minutes of the meeting from November 16th were agreed.

4. Matter arising not covered by the agenda.     The Chair of NP PPG informed the group that both herself and another member of FMP PPG went to the Depression Project meeting at the University which they found very interesting.  They will keep the groups posted on developments on this project. 

5. Listening events.  Several members attended the recent Listening Event. 
Urgent Care
It is now NHS National policy to standardise all urgent care, including A&E’s, walk in centres and Minor Injury Units across the country into Urgent Treatment Centres, to be open at least 12 hours every day.  The listening event in Canterbury was about the national service specification for the roll out of this.  We were assured that the CCG’s in Kent had agreed that all existing MIU’s would be converted to UTC’s (Urgent Treatment Centres) and no MIU’s would be closed as a result of this, and that they had met representatives from Faversham Medical Practice and other MIU providers to start the process.  The MIU in Whitstable is currently a pilot for converting from an MIU to a UTC.   UTC’s should all be in place by the end of 2019/2020.

 The following is a statement provided by Ken Rogers (FMP) regarding stroke services and acute services.
Stroke services
The six stroke units in Kent and Medway are supposed to be replace by a new stroke service call a HASU. The location of these at the moment will be Dartford, Maidstone, and the WHH in Ashford. I think we are only concerned with the one in east Kent which will be initially at the WHH, but will be m oved to the K&C if the new hospital is built and acute services are moved there. However the final decision is on hold until end of May at least.
 
Acute services
The consultation on acute services and perhaps the new K&C has once again been delayed. This cannot go ahead until the agreed funding in in place. Although this was applied for last year in a total bid by the STP of £572m only £1m was awarded to the STP. We will have to wait until the autumn to see if it receives funding.
 
6. Any other business.  There was no other business 

7. Next meeting. The group were asked if there were issues that they would like to have up for discussion at subsequent meetings.   One member felt there should be a discussion regarding what services’ are needed in Faversham.  It was agreed that speakers from the CCG should be invited to contribute to this. 

8. Date of next meeting   12th July 12.00 at the Guildhall. 

